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Summit Hill Borough Council
July 9, 2014 at 7:00 p.m., Borough Hall

A special meeting of the Summit Hill Borough Council was held at the above time and place with President
Jesse Walck presiding.

Roll Call — President Jesse Walck, Michael Alabovitz, Greg Kosciolek, Bill Chapman and William O’Gurek
were all in attendance. Vice President Michael Kokinda, John O’ Gurek, Solicitor Michael Greek and Mayor
Paul McArdle were absent.

Floor - Nothing at this time.
New Business

1. Resolution No. 2014-3 - GTRP Grant - Motion was made by Bill Chapman and second by William
0'Gurek to adopt Resolution No. 2014-3 requesting a Greenways, Trails and Recreation
Program Grant in the amount of $60,000 for Park Master Plan Improvements. Motion was
opened to the floor for comment; none made. Motion carried unanimously by Council.

2. Ordinance No. 4 of 2014 - Establish No Parking in White Bear - Motion was made by Bill Chapman
and second by William O'Gurek to advertise Ordinance No. 4 of 2014 establishing a No Parking
Zone in West White Bear Drive. Motion carried unanimously by Council; none made. Motion
carried unanimously by Council. A brief discussion took place in regards to setting the penalty higher
and possibly adding a section about having vehicles towed if not moved by the 3rd day of receiving
the tickets. Motion made by Bill Chapman and second by Michael Alabovitz to amend the
original motion for Ordinance No. 4 of 2014 to change the penalty to a fine not less than $25.00
or more than $50.00 and to have the vehicle towed if the ticket is not paid within three days, with
Solicitor Greek reviewing the towing section. Motion was opened to the floor for comment; none
made. Motion carried unanimously by Council.

3. Request for Community Prayer Group in Ludlow Park - Jesse Walck stated that there is a letter of
request from Maria DeMatto to use Ludlow Park on Tuesday evenings from 6:00-9:00 p.m. for a
community prayer group. Motion was made by Bill Chapman and second by William O'Gurek to
allow the Prayer in the Park group to use Ludlow Park on Tuesday evenings from 6:00-9:00
p-m. Motion was opened to the floor for comment; none made. Motion carried unanimously by
Council.

4, William O'Gurek brought to Council's attention that the brand new benches in Ludlow Park are already
ruined due to kids riding their bikes and skateboards on them. He was asked by a few residents if sign
could be placed in the park. Council agreed to get No skateboards, bicycle’s, etc. signs at the
beginning of each walk way in Ludlow Park.

Motion was made by Bill Chapman and second by Greg Kosciolek to adjourn at 7:08 p.m. until the next
regular scheduled meeting of the Summit Hill Borough on July 28, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. Motion was opened
to the floor for comment; none made. Motion carried unanimously by Council.
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Jesse Walck Kira Steber
Council President Secretary/Treasurer
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